Connexional Leadership Team (CLT): Report to Methodist Council

The CLT comprises the President and Vice President of the Conference, the ex-President and ex-Vice President, the President designate and the Vice President designate, the district Chairs, the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order, the Co-ordinating Secretaries, the Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee and the General Secretary.   

The CLT meets 3 times a year; in between meetings there is CLT E-News to share information and seek responses to issues.

The CLT met on 3-4 October 2006 at Swanwick

The principal agenda items were:

1. Getting Through 2006/7
The CLT received a brief report on items from the 2006 Conference which now need to be implemented in the districts.  The Chairs’ Meeting will give further, detailed attention to these, in partnership (where appropriate) with Connexional Team staff.

The CLT looked at the large number of items arising from previous Conferences which need to be developed through the Methodist Council for Conference 2007.  There are probably more than can easily be coped with, not least because of the complex decision-making around Team Focus in 2006/7.  Clear criteria for deciding what must be done this year would be helpful. To include:


The outputs from the Team Focus process (which affects the whole Church);

Things which might affect the shape of the Church for the future (always to be balanced against world-facing concerns);

Things which are time-critical for the present year.

The CLT were consulted in particular about the Conference resolution to the Council about exploring whether or not the 1993 Derby Resolutions on Human Sexuality need to be amended: the outcomes of that conversation are incorporated into the relevant Council paper.

2. The CLT looked at a draft Communication Strategy from the Connexional Team for 2006/7.  The results of this conversation are incorporated into the relevant Council paper.

3. The CLT had a verbal update on the Stationing Review; the Council will have its own similar update.

4. The CLT discussed a draft of Mapping a Way Forward.  The results of this conversation are incorporated into the relevant Council paper.

5. The CLT has appointed a group of 3 of its members to review the CLT in the light of experience over 3 years.  The draft report was presented.  It will be fully discussed at the January meeting of the CLT. 
6. The CLT had a discussion on Mitigating and Managing Risk in the Church, with special reference to the Connexional Team and to districts.  This is a multi-facetted challenge.  In reflecting on the levels of resource which could in principle be provided connexionally to advise and support districts (and through districts, circuits and churches) in areas where public expectation and requirements have increased, a clear principle was agreed:

Where a project is initiated and developed (e.g a building scheme or employment of a lay worker), the cost of legal and professional advice relevant to the project, both to establish it and to provide advice and support when things go wrong or threaten to do so, should normally be built into the local costing of the project itself.

It was agreed to bring this principle to the attention of the Council for endorsement.  (It will have implications for the way Team Focus develops).

7. The CLT discussed a draft report on senior management in the Connexional Team beyond 2008, and a more precise proposal about strategic leadership in the Team to build on the presentation to CLT in April 2006.  The results of this conversation are incorporated into the relevant Council paper.

DGD/16.10.06

